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• Improve compliance with the existing bus- and right-tum only lanes, including
strategies such as enhanced signage, striping, colored and / or textured pavement and
enforcement.

• Provide sidewalks on Veirs Mill Road.

Veirs Mill Road currently lacks dedicated space for pedestrians and bicyclists, has infrequent 
traffic signals or other safe crossing opportunities and is characterized by high-volume, high­
speed traffic. Significant stretches ofVeirs Mill Road do not have sidewalks and pedestrians 
are required to either walk within the road or create their own path along the road. Where 
sidewalks are present, there is no buffer between the sidewalk and high-speed traffic. There is 
also a significant distance between existing traffic signals - nearly three-quarters(¾) of a mile 
or a 15-minute walk - in some locations. The lengthy distance between the traffic signals 
results in pedestrians crossing at unsafe locations to access their destination, as illustrated in 
this brief video. which is also available on the plan website 
www.montgomeryplanning.org/veirsmill. 

In addition to pedestrian and bicycle infrastructure along Veirs Mill Road, the Veirs Mill 
Corridor Master Plan also recommends additional traffic control devices, such as a full traffic 
signal, a hybrid pedestrian beacon or a similar device at strategic locations along Veirs Mill 
Road. While these locations, including Veirs Mill Road at Norris Drive as well as Veirs Mill 
Road at Andrew Street do not meet the signal warrants required by the Manual on Uniform 
Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD), these locations provide direct connections to schools and 
transit. They are locations with vulnerable road users crossing lanes of traffic with infrequent 
gaps in traffic volume and are justified based on behavioral observations and sound 
judgement. 

The Planning Board strongly encourages MOOT SHA to consider a more qualitative 
approach to providing additional safe crossing opportunities along Veirs Mill Road. The 
MUTCD criteria for pedestrian-activated signals and beacons is not as robust as the criteria 
for a full-color traffic signal, as it is predominantly focused on the traffic control needs of 
motorists. However, along highly developed transit corridors such as Veirs Mill Road, the 
needs of other users, such as pedestrians and bicyclists must be considered to ensure safety. 
For example, a pedestrian traffic control assessment may consider vehicular volume, speed, 
number of lanes, crash history, proximity to pedestrian generators such as schools, bus stops 
and commercial centers, as well as population density in evaluating the need for additional 
safe crossing opportunities. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=7&v=nLGx6amnHfk
www.montgomeryplanning.org/veirsmill





